
From: Wayne Orr <worr14@yahoo.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 11/23/2018 6:18:32 PM
Subject: need your help

Dear Lt Governor, I have lost my job because my Diabetes requires the use of insulin 
so because of losing my CDL I can't drive. I have been driving and working with 
children for 34 years. I chose to drive because I love doing it. Please work on 
changing the CDL law so I can provide for my family. Drivers are in a short supply 
and I feel I was discriminated against be cause of having this disease. Please help 
me. God Bless Wayne Orr
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